
FRI 20th APRIL NEWSLETTER 

 

Dear Parents 

OPEN MORNING 

We are looking forward to welcoming new and existing families to our Treasure Hunt Open Morning on Saturday 8th 

October 10am-12noon. There will be activities taking place in each classroom. Form One girls are asked to attend in 

uniform so that they can help direct visitors around School. For existing families, this is a chance to not only see your 

child’s classroom but also visit the classes they will move on to in the future. Please use the booking form on 

ParentMail to ensure that we know you are coming and have enough prizes! 

GRANDPARENTS’ DAY LUNCH 

We look forward to welcoming some of our Grandparents into School for lunch this Friday to celebrate National 

Grandparents Day. We have 63 Grandparents joining us for lunch! I’m afraid that the form is now closed and we have 

reached capacity on those joining us for lunch, so if you have not registered we are unable to take any further 

bookings. If you have registered, please keep an eye out for the ParentMail with information about arrival times and 

where to meet. 

MACMILLAN COFFEE MORNING 

We are pleased to support MacMillan Cancer Support with their National Coffee Morning next Friday 30th September 

at 8.30am. All parents are invited to come to the Dining Hall. If you have time to bake or bring something to share, 

that would be wonderful. There will be various methods of donating whilst at the Coffee Morning! If you are unable 

to attend but would still like to donate, you can do so via this link https://dc.thyngs.net/10919/Experience?

code=BQS007131437&time=09%2f21%2f2022+09%3a58%3a06.265101&appUserID=de88f0fc-acbd-4a18-963f-

d042a9651be0&thyngDetailID=3929619&valid=nHh5zpINvJF00irfBqL9WL%2bFN9i%2bsKlLN3RQq9s0DsWCmKIcK%

2fOwVwiQ538pg4YTvPxJwllCYSKLI%2f1dd4iyVg%3d%3d&goalType=DONATION_AND_GIFTAID&meta=#!/ 

NURSERY TEA PARTIES 

Nursery families are warmly invited to join us for the Nursery Tea Parties which take place next week. Both are on 

Tuesday 27th September – Oaks at 10.30am and Acorns at 2pm. The children will welcome you, share a little song and 

serve you some of the yummy treats they have been creating. Acorns parents are welcome to take their children 

home after their Tea Party if they wish. Nursery will still operate as usual for all children who remain in School.  

STAY & PLAY PICK UP 

If you are collecting your child from Stay & Play, please wait outside the Dining Hall until the member of staff 

dismissing the children has said goodbye to the child and parent already in the Hall. One parent at a time ensures 

children do not leave the site without our knowledge. Thank you for your co-operation with this. 

PREP PICK UP 

Prep finishes at 4.15pm for Lower Preparatory and 4.45pm for Middle Preparatory, Higher Preparatory and Form 

One. It is very disruptive to have children going in and out of Prep. Please can parents who arrive early wait in the 

Entrance Hall for their child to be brought to them. Parents should not be walking around School. 
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PE FLASHES 

All children in Main School need a coloured ‘flash’ sewn to the front of their PE skort or jogging bottoms to indicate 

which House they are in. Next week, new children and children in Kindergarten will receive their PE flash. Additional 

flashes, or replacements for the ones given out last year, can be purchased for £2 via the ParentMail shop. We will 

be carrying out a uniform check later in the term, with prizes for the class with the most correct uniform (including 

checking that everything is named!) so please make sure the flashes are sewn on as soon as possible. 

Mrs Norville 

U11 BEE NETBALL TOURNAMENT AT GHS  

On Wednesday afternoon we took an U11 Netball team to compete in a BEE Netball Tournament at Guildford High 

School (GHS) against 6 other schools. We played a ‘round robin’ style tournament which means playing all the 

schools involved.  Our first match was against GHS and we WON 6-5.  Then followed some close matches with St 

Catherine’s, St Hilary’s and Tormead, but we needed just a couple more goals to equalise. We faced our toughest 

opposition at the end of the day when we played Hoe Bridge and Halstead - the girls played their hardest but we just 

couldn’t match their play, they were amazing! We were blessed with sunshine all afternoon and it was a great 

opportunity to play against other, much bigger schools.  We are very proud of all the girls;  

Flossy D, Aurelia P, Lucinda F, Mahika M, Eliana O, Alice McA and Josie B;  special congratulations to Flossy D who 

received Player of the Tournament for Rydes Hill.  Thank you also to all the parents who came to support us!  

PE Department 
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Silver Awards this week 

YEAR GROUP EXCELLENT     
WORK 

EXCELLENT            
CONDUCT 

Nursery Isabel Z Mia M 

Kindergarten Grace B Lyra F 

Lower Trans Evey S Emily T 

Upper Trans Zeyi G Fenella L 

Lower Prep Stephanie B Hermoine T 

Middle Prep Kevina L Ruby B 

Higher Prep Lakshana D Freya B 

Form One Ching Yee C Chaeyoon J 

 Special Awards this week 

RE Award:  Megan D (UT) for thinking about what it feels like 

to be chosen. 

Science Award:  Josie B (F1) for extra research to add to her 

experiment conclusion.  

Ballet Award:  Ruby B (MP) for a lovely lesson. 

Computing Award:  Zeyi G (UT) for listening to instructions 

carefully. Luna H (LT) for listening and completing her work. 

Drama Award:  Ruby B (MP) for a fantastic start to the term.   

Music Award:  Aurelia P (F1) for practicing hard at her new 

piece over the last week. 

PE Award:  Annabelle S (HP) for her huge improvement in 

Netball. 

Forest School Award:  Tia A (UT) for excellent mapping. 

Kindness Award:  Astrid K (HP) for being so kind to new 

children in School. 

Special Award:  Mark M (UT) and Vasilisa Z (F1) for settling 

so well into Rydes Hill. 

  

20th September Emily H 

22nd September Emily K 

23rd September Lilah B 

House Points for this week 

CAMPION GERALD PATRICIA PETER 

86 69 99 75 

Diary dates for next week 

Mon 26th Sept Bake Sale after School led by Lower Preparatory and Higher 

Preparatory parents. 

Tues 27th Sept Nursery Tea Parties: Oaks at 10.30am and Acorns at 2pm. 

Tues 27th Sept U10 Netball Match vs St Catherine’s (away). 

Thurs 29th Sept Lower Preparatory trip to Butser Ancient Farm. 

Fri 30th Sept - 8.30am Macmillan Coffee Morning. All parents invited to bring cakes and raise 

money for Macmillan Cancer Support. 

Fri 30th Sept Grandparents’ Day Lunch.  

Click here to view this week’s             

‘The Wednesday Word’: 

https://www.paperturn-view.com/uk/wednesday-word/

happiness?pid=MTA101634&v=40.3   

https://twitter.com/rydeshillprep
http://www.facebook.com/RydesHill
http://www.instagram.com/rydeshillprep
https://www.paperturn-view.com/uk/wednesday-word/happiness?pid=MTA101634&v=40.3
https://www.paperturn-view.com/uk/wednesday-word/happiness?pid=MTA101634&v=40.3


Chicks hatching in Upper Transition 
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Upper Transition making compasses and soup in Forest School 
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Lower and Middle Preparatory netball skills 
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Measuring resting and active heartbeat in Higher Preparatory Science 
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Higher Preparatory’s artwork and poems for The Queen 
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